
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

STATE OF MISSOURI 

 

 

The Staff of the Missouri Public Service  ) 

Commission,      ) 

) 

Complainant,   ) 

) 

vs.       )  Case No. WC-2015-0011 

) 

Ridge Creek Development, L.L.C., and ) 

Mike Stoner and Denise Stoner,   ) 

) 

Respondents.    ) 

 

MOTION TO DEFER FILING OF PROCEDURAL SCHEDULE 

            Come now Respondents, Ridge Creek Development, L.L.C, Mike Stoner and Denise 

Stoner, by and through counsel, and for their above-entitled motion submit the following to the 

Commission: 

1. On January 22, 2015 the Commission ordered the parties to submit for 

Commission approval a procedural schedule in this matter. 

2. On February 4, 2015, Ridge Creek Water Company, LLC, the members of which 

are the owners and members of Ridge Creek Development LLC, a Respondent herein, caused to 

be filed with the Commission an application for a certificate of convenience and necessity to 

operate the water system which is the subject matter of the instant complaint.   The Commission 

has assigned File No. WA-2015-0182 to the application. 

3. If the certificate sought in File No. WA-2015-0182 is granted by the Commission, 

the issues involved in this matter will be significantly reduced if not fully resolved.   Ridge Creek 

submits that pending the outcome of File No. WA-2015-0182, a procedural schedule in this 

matter should be deferred to avoid unnecessary duplication of effort.    
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WHEREFORE, Respondents respectfully request the Commission to issue an Order 

deferring the filing of a procedural schedule. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

/s/ Mark W. Comley    

Mark W. Comley       Mo. Bar  28847 

Newman, Comley & Ruth P.C. 

601 Monroe Street, Suite 301 

P.O. Box 537 

Jefferson City, MO  65102-0537 

(573) 634-2266 (voice) 

(573) 636-3306 (facsimile) 

comleym@ncrpc.com 

 

Attorneys for Ridge Creek Development, L.L.C, 

Mike Stoner and Denise Stoner 

 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the above and foregoing document was 

sent via email, on this 6
th

 day of February, 2014, to Kevin Thompson at  

kevin.thompson@psc.mo.gov; General Counsel’s Office at staffcounselservice@psc.mo.gov; 

and Office of Public Counsel at opcservice@ded.mo.gov. 

 

 

/s/ Mark W. Comley   
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